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February 10, 2020


The Honorable Claudia Balducci
Chair, King County Council
Room 1200
C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember Balducci:

This letter transmits a proposed ordinance that, if enacted, would revise a financial policy of the Regional Wastewater Services Plan to recognize new types of development and establish the basis of the capacity charge as average persons per household.

The proposed amendment of the financial policy would revise the method for assigning residential customer equivalents to different structure types by using persons per household as a proxy for wastewater demand. This new approach would utilize widely available estimates that can be updated at minimal cost, which improves consistency and transparency for capacity charge customers.

In developing this proposed policy revision, the Wastewater Treatment Division (WTD) of the Department of Natural Resources and Parks (DNRP) engaged the Metropolitan Water Pollution Abatement Advisory Committee (MWPAAC), which consists of representatives of the 34 agencies that contract with the County for wastewater treatment. MWPAAC chartered a Capacity Charge Rate Structure Review Committee to develop a recommendation for WTD’s consideration. WTD carefully considered their work and that of the FCS Group, which was under contract by WTD to provide analyses and options for consideration. WTD gathered additional input from single-unit and multi-unit structure developers, Master Builders of King and Snohomish County and other stakeholders. Use of average persons per household as the basis for the capacity charge going forward was recommended by MWPAAC on December 11, 2019. A letter of support from MWPAAC regarding this proposed legislation is attached.

The proposed legislation furthers the King County Strategic Plan objective of Efficient, Accountable Regional and Local Government by establishing a more consistent and transparent basis for the capacity charge.

The proposed legislation supports the King County Equity and Social Justice Plan strategy of assessing fees and rates to create a more equitable structure. The updated rate basis for the capacity charge will reduce charges for some types of housing, such as smaller single detached dwelling units, accessory units and small dwelling units similar to microhousing.

Thank you for your consideration of this proposed ordinance. This important legislation will help King County residents by establishing a more transparent capacity charge structure that continues to fund WTD’s capital projects which are necessary to support continued projected population growth and protect the region’s water quality.

If your staff have any questions about this ordinance, please contact Mark Isaacson, Division Director of the Wastewater Treatment Division of the Department of Natural Resources and Parks, at 206-477-4601.

Sincerely,



[bookmark: _GoBack]
Dow Constantine
King County Executive
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